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London Fire Brigade Headquarters 
169 Union Street  London  SE1 0LL 
T 020 8555 1200  F 020 7960 3602 

Textphone 020 7960 3629 
london-fire.gov.uk 

Freedom of Information request reference number: 6609.1 

Date of response: 24/06/2022 

Request: 

British Standard BS 7671 requires that all electrical equipment installed in buildings is required to be 
manufactured to a British Standard, and completion of an electrical installation certificate,(EIC) requires that any 
equipment not complying to a British Standard must be listed as a departure from the standards on an electrical 
safety certificate(EIC).  

Your inspector has informed that if an electrical product has London Underground Approval for use, this 
exceeds the requirements of British Standards.  

London Underground standard S1085 is often listed as the standard for product approval, this standard is for 
"Reaction to fire", can you please provide the London Underground standard that the LFB accept for "Resistance 
to Fire. 

Response: 

The LFB Fire Safety Regulatory department have confirmed the LFB would not be required to keep this 
standard, it would be up to London Underground Limited (LUL)/Transport for London (TfL) to demonstrate. 

We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information  about this 
process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website: https://www.london-
fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/  
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